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Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Class 4 – National Space Centre, Leicester 

 

As part of our Space topic next term, we will be visiting the National Space Centre, Leicester 

on Wednesday 16th March 2022.  This is an extremely exciting opportunity for the children 

and will include access to the exhibitions, a guided planetarium experience and a workshop, 

Life in Space, in which the children will find out what it is like to be an Astronaut living and 

working on the International Space Station. The Year 5 and 6 children from Denton will be 

joining us for this trip so it will also be a lovely opportunity to continue our collaborative 

learning.  

 

We would request a voluntary contribution of £23.00 to cover the cost of the entrance fee, 

workshop and for coach transportation.  Please note the information overleaf regarding 

financial assistance; if you have a problem with payment, please speak to Louise Brown in 

confidence.    

 

The children should arrive at school at 8.15am on this day and will return at approximately 

4.30pm. Please provide your child with a packed lunch in a disposable named bag.  

 

Please return the reply slip below as soon as possible, and make payment online via ParentPay.  

As always, children will be carefully supervised at all times during this visit. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Shannon Rutter 

Class 4 Teacher 

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Class 4 Trip to the National Space Centre, Leicester – 16th March 2022 

I give permission for ………………………………………………………………………….. to go on the trip to the 
National Space Centre on Wednesday 16th March 2022. 

I have paid a voluntary contribution of £23.00 via ParentPay. 

Signature: ……………………………………………………….……………………..………….. 

 

 

                





 
 
 

 

Important information regarding school trips 

As part of the school’s revised Charging and Remission Policy, if a parent is experiencing difficulties in 
making the full contribution towards a trip, please talk to Louise Brown, in confidence, for assistance. 
 
In addition, the school may be able to offer financial assistance towards the cost of a school trip and 
towards board and lodging on a residential trip, provided that a parent can prove that they are in receipt of 
one of the following benefits: 
 

 Income Support  

 Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

  Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below £16,190 (as 

assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

 Guarantee element of State Pension Credit  

 Universal Credit – income dependent 

 

 

 


